
 
 
 

Next Meeting: 19 April 2009 
Salle Académique, Rm. 1531 

St-Boniface College, 
196 De La Cathedrale Av. 

 
Novice Programme 

Swap & Shop 
Starts at 1:00PM 

Regular Programme 
“Ecology of Orchid Growing” 

by Eddie Wong 
Starts at 2:00PM 

Bring Plants for Show & Tell 
Plant sales by members are encouraged. 

Goodies will be provided by Joan Heshka, Sheila Pilgrim, Phyllis McCaskill & Wendy Chayter 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Website:  http://www.manitobaorchidsociety.ca  
Executive email:  president@manitobaorchidsociety.ca
Newsletter email:  newsletter@manitobaorchidsociety.ca
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The Manitoba Orchid Society welcomes Evelyn Heide. 

 

 
 

 
May 24: General Meeting Joe Kunish, Bloomfield Orchids 
will be speaking on growing under lights and bringing 
plants for sale.  We have the opportunity to pre-order. 
The website is www.bloomfieldorchids.com Deadline for 
pre-orders is May 10th. 
 
June 15: General Meeting Bill Thom from Florida will 
be speaking on Bulbophyllums. 
 

Benefits of 
Membership 

 
 

Manitoba Orchid Society members now receive the following 
discounts: 10% at La Coste Nursery, 10% at Schriemer Home & 
Garden Showplace, 10% at Shelmerdine Nurseries  & 15% at 
Village Garden Center, upon presentation of valid membership 
cards. 
 

Special Order! We will be doing a club order from Cloud’s Orchids, a 
Canadian vendor.  Check out their web site at 
http://www.cloudsorchids.com/ and e-mail Jim Roy at 
jamesroy@mts.net with your selections by the April 
meeting. 

 
Hearts & Flowers 

 
If you hear of any good/bad news regarding members or their 
families, please call Morganne Jerome and let her know. 
 

 

 
 

 
To Ilsa Chaytor for bringing flowering plants to the March 
Show & Tell. 
 
 

Ever Spring Orchids  
Open House 

Ever Spring Orchids will have their annual Open House on 
May 2nd & 3rd.   They are located 2868 Pipeline Road, north 
of the North Perimeter Highway.  Website is 
http://www.everspringorchids.ca/ Phone number is 338-2340. 

 
 

 
The Executive encourages all members to provide feedback, comments, 
suggestions by filling out a comment sheet available from the Secretary at 
all General Meetings. 
 
All signed comment sheets should be returned to any member of the 
Executive. They will be reviewed at the next Executive Meeting and you 
will be informed of follow-up action taken. 
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2007/2008 Executive 
 
Elected 
President Dave Moran 
Past President Joyce Jaworski 
1st V.P. Kyle Lucyk 
2nd V.P./Show Chair Lorne Heshka 
Treasurer Garnet Ward 
Secretary Morganne Jerome 

Appointed 
Membership Gary Jaworski 
Social Eva Slavicek 
Public Relations  
Special Orders Jim Roy 
AOS/COC Rep Kevin Duerksen 
Library Lilianne Foster 
Newsletter Robert Parsons 
Webmaster Robert Kato 
 
 
 

Editor’s Note 
 
I thought I should point out a few items that may be of interest. 
 
By the time you see this, our show will be over, but this was written before it took 
place so you will not see any show-related items in this issue.   I hope to have 
photographs, as well as the list of all awards from the show in the May newsletter, 
along with any other highlights and items of interest. 
 
If you find yourself short of space for all your plants after the show, as I strongly 
suspect I will in spite of my best intentions to the contrary, why not bring some of 
your excess to the novice meeting Swap & Shop in April?  It serves two purposes—a 
chance to free space for you, and an opportunity for others to try out a new plant or 
two. 
 
We will be doing a club order with Cloud’s Orchids this year.  The really nice thing 
about this is, as a Canadian vendor, we don’t have to groan over the exchange rate.  
The prices listed in the catalog are the real prices.  I’ve ordered plants from them in 
the past and was very impressed with the size and health of what I got. 
 
This year the third Sunday in May falls on the long weekend.  As a result, our May 
meeting will be held a week later, May 24th.  Please note this on your calendars. 
 
After offering our members a 15% discount for many years, Schriemer’s Home & 
Garden Showplace can no longer afford to do so because of rising fuel costs.  
Fortunately, they are still offering a 10% discount.  An updated list of discounts 
available to society members can be found on Page 2. 
 
Finally, note the Ever Spring Orchids Open House on May 2nd & 3rd.  It’s always a 
fun event.  More details are on Page 2. 
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Robert Parsons 
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From Greater Las Vegas Orchid Society Newsletter, June, 2004 
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Minutes - Manitoba Orchid Society General Meeting March 15, 2009 
Recorder: Joan Heshka 

 
1. Call to order: 
Dave Moran called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm and welcomed members and a guest 
to our meeting. 
Minutes of the January executive meeting are available upon request. 
Goodies for April 19th  meeting: Joan Heshka, Sheila Pilgrim, Phyllis McCaskill, Wendy 
Chayter 
 
Program: An excellent, informative presentation by Kyle Lucyk on Phragmipedium 
species, hybrids and their culture. 
 
 

 
2. Minutes of the last meeting: 
Motion to accept the minutes of the last meeting by Joan Heshka, seconded by Fran Cass, 
carried. 
 
 
3. Financial report: Garnet Ward 
Garnet presented the financial report and moved acceptance of it, seconded by Rob 
Parsons, carried.  
 

 
4. Programs: Kyle Lucyk 
Joe Kunish, Bloomfield Orchids for April; Leon Gleikensten formerly of Hoosiers 
Orchids; June Bill Thom from - Florida on Bulbophyllums. 
 

 
5. Show Chairperson Report: Lorne Heshka 
Asked any who intend to enter displays to call him; Judges will be speaking on Sat A.M.  
Ernest Geimenhart on "Growing under lights", Kathy Creger on "Cooties on My Orchids" 
Joan has a food sign-up sheet; advertising posters are available and Joyce made an 
announcement regarding the banquet asking if your choice for the banquet is chicken - 
please advise Joyce ASAP (Deadline to order Monday March 16.) 

 
6. AOS/COC Representative: Kevin Duerksen 
Kevin reported that the COC Newsletter is available on-line, culture sheets on-line, next 
COC Show in Langley BC Oct 15-18, 2009, and a proposal has been made to modify the 
COC Award to include Award Certificates. Speak to Kevin if you have thoughts on this - 
it will be voted on by all Orchid Societies. 
 

 
7. Hospitality: Eva Slavicek 
No report. 

 
8. Library: Lilianne Foster 
No report. 
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9. Public Relations:  
This position is still vacant.  We need help to fill it. 

 
10. Membership: Gary Jaworski 
We have 120 members. 
 
11. Newsletter: Robert Parsons 
No report. 

 
12. Website: Robert Kato 
No report. 
 
13. Special Orders: Jim Roy 
Jim was absent but advised that next special order will be from Cloud Orchids - plants 
listed on web-site - orders need to be in by April 19th. 

 
14. Old business: 
Dave reported that we still are in need of a PR person and someone to transport the PA 
System.  
 
15. New business: 
Commended Rob Kato for having mobile signs placed on Roblin & on Portage, 
advertising the orchid show. 
 
16. Raffle draw:  
Raffle winners not recorded. 
 
17. Show & Tell 
Lorne Heshka described the plants, two Dendrobiums brought in by our youngest member, Ilsa 
Chayter. 
 
18. Adjournment: 
Motion to adjourn - Rob Kato. 
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Note:  Minutes of the Executive Meetings are available to be picked up at General Meetings on request 
from the Secretary. 
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